M. R. Hyker’s Latest Adventure

11-27-04: This was a short Sierra Club circuit hike in a little out-of-the-way venue known as the Bull Run Mountains Conservancy. The primary loop is only about 4.6 miles in length but additional out and backs to visit graveyards, quarry sites and an overlook puts the total mileage at about 7.4 miles. 

More Photos! 

The conservancy manages 800 acres on the southern end of Bull Run Mountains but has a fairly interesting network of trails. I rate most of the trails as easy although segments of the trails that follow the ridge can provide a pretty good cardio-vascular workout.

I was joined by 13 other hikers. Let’s see … there was Tina and Krissy (2 rookies who performed quite admirably), Cognac Jack, Mary Noel, Rodney D., M.I.A., Sweet Tea, Sixteen Penny, Mary and Allen, Kenneth, Ken, and Nada. Initially the skies were mostly clear and the temperature a crisp 45 degrees … a great day for a brisk walk in the woods.

We began by visiting the ruins of Beverly Mills and the remains of surrounding structures which included an ice house, another mill, the Chapman home and family graveyard. We then proceeded up Fern Hollow and the more difficult Ridge Trail to a fantastic view of “The Plains” and the Blue Ridge Mountains in the distance. As we took our first long break we watched the clouds rolling in from the west. We got to our viewing platform just in time! We lingered there for about twenty minutes, wanting to enjoy the fruits of our upward trek as long as possible.

We finally descended to Catlett’s Run and explored a quarry site and the ever popular trash dump. I used to feel uneasy about sharing this little eye sore with others but visitors usually become quite intrigued as they poke around through antique toasters, waffle irons, tube TV Chasses and beer cans dating back to before pop tops!

From the dump we visited the Dawson Graveyard which is located on a prominent point of land jutting out into the valley. Mr. Dawson’s grave has a huge oak tree growing out of it. Mr. D was buried in 1853 so that tree must be around 151 years old. 

By this time the cloud cover was getting pretty thick. Since the remainder of the hike was pretty easy we quickened our pace. We passed an old homestead reminiscent of that seen in the Blair Witch movie and took the East End Trail back to Beverly Mill Road. From there it was a quick ten minute walk back to the Mountain House and our cars. The rain never did catch up to us! 

